


Page 2 HACLA Sequestration -

of the negotiation over the continuing resolution we must plan for the painful consequences
of these cuts.

We have already taken actions to reduce our 2013 budget that began January 1. Actions
include a hiring freeze, proposed furloughs to begin in March, an early retirement incentive
plan, reduced travel and other expenditure reductions. The savings from these efforts will
be used to limit the impact to staffing cutbacks. We are also using some of our reserves
during this time of transition. Nonetheless, despite all these efforts we may be facing as
many as 80 layoffs in a workforce that has already been reduced dramatically in the past
two years. This will drastically affect our ability to provide services. We are proud to have
achieved what HUD classifies as “high performer” status, the highest of their grading, for
the last three years in both Section 8 and Pubiic Housing. It becomes increasingly difficult
to maintain this level of performance. Due to the poor economy the need for affordable
housing and services has been increasing while the resources are being cut in dramatic
fashion.

SECTION 8

HACLA administers a variety of programs that utilize Section 8 housing assistance as a
basis for support for nearly 55,000 households in Los Angeles totaling payments of $528
million annually. The largest of these programs is the Section 8 tenant based voucher
program that serves 42,000 households. Those residents that are qualified and receive
Section 8 housing assistance pay 30 percent of their income towards rent. The Section 8
program pays for the balance of the rent to the landiord up to an amount that is determined
based on the fair market rents for rental housing in Los Angeles. Under sequestration we
expect to reduce payment assistance {0 90 percent of the fair market rents as determined
by HUD. We anticipate that as many as 15,000 families that currently receive Section 8
assistance will be affected by these cuts resulting in a decrease of payment of an average
of approximately $200 per month. Many of these families will not be able to absorb such a
large increase in rent and will need to look for alternatives should the landlord choose not
to reduce the current rent. There are several options participants may choose between: the
tenant can cover the difference, the landlord may decide to absorb the loss, or participants
may opt to move to an apartment with a lower rent. Even in the best of circumstances, we
expect thousands to be forced to relocate from their current residences.

In many previous federal cutbacks some accommodation was made to make landlords
whole while cutting the administrative costs of servicing the Section 8 program. No such
accommodation has been suggested at his time. In fact, HUD Secretary Shaun Donovan
indicated in his Congressional testimony last week that people across the country will be
losing their rental housing as a result of the sequestration.

If these budget cuts are made by the federal government in the coming days, families
would be notified and some families would have Section 8 payments reduced beginning in
May of this year. Notices will need to go out to all participants in the program and will be
given as soon as we see that the cuts are made and there are no immediate prospects to










